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NCOIL PANEL DEBATES “COMMON SENSE” APPROACH 

TO CLAIMS DATABASES


Chicago, Illinois, July 17, 2004 ― Experts debating the way that insurance companies use claims information to underwrite property-casualty insurance products found today some consensus on a “common sense” approach to regulate loss-history databases.


During a panel discussion held during the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) Summer Meeting in Chicago, Illinois, North Dakota Insurance Commissioner James Poolman suggested that treatment of simple consumer inquiries and claims without payments (CWOPs)  “comes down to common sense.”  According to Poolman, insurers should not consider these factors in a consumer’s loss-history report because they do not necessarily indicate a greater propensity for filing insurance claims.  Further, Poolman argued, damage to a home for which an insurer is not responsible should indicate that a consumer is a better risk for the carrier, since the consumer has a history of not filing claims when damage has occurred.


Wesley Bissett of the Independent Insurance Agents and Brokers of America (IIABA) agreed, adding that a home that has been repaired—and either paid for through an insurance company or out of the homeowner’s pocket—may logically demonstrate that the home is less likely to need further fixing.  Marcia Salkin of the National Association of Realtors (NAR) and Birny Birnbaum of the Center for Economic Justice (CEJ) agreed.


Support for not including inquiries and CWOPS in claims reports was not unanimous, however.  Rey Becker of the Property Casualty Insurance Association of America (PCI) countered that CWOPs caution insurers that a property may be susceptible to further damage, therefore leading to later claims payments.  He noted that CWOPs often involve insurer expenditures, such as sending an adjuster to investigate a claim.


Other panelists included Jeffrey Skelton of ChoicePoint and Steven Craig of Insurance Services Office (ISO), both vendors that maintain loss databases.


The NCOIL panel discussion was an early step in the organization’s examination of issues surrounding claims databases.  Consideration of a proposed model law will be taken up by the Property-Casualty Insurance Committee during the November Annual Meeting in Hawk’s Cay, Florida.


NCOIL is an organization of state legislators interested in insurance legislation and regulation.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.


For more information, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-449-3210.
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